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7 November 2002

Chair

Senate Employment,Workplace Relations and Education Legislation Committee

Parliament House 

Canberra  ACT  2600

Dear Sir

I am advised your committee is meeting in Melbourne today to consider the Government’s proposal to extend minimum conditions for Victorian schedule 1A employees.

The VFF supports this proposal.  You should also be aware that the VFF has strongly opposed the Victorian Government’s Federal Awards (Uniform Systems) Bill because of the impact this would have on our members.

As an organisation we are also strongly critical of other employer bodies, most notably the Australian Industry Group, for the position they have taken in supporting this Bill.  The overwhelming majority of their members are employed under federal awards and therefore they are insulated from the impact of this Bill.

The AIG and others argue that the opportunity for some employers to engage people under more flexible Schedule 1A non-award arrangements disadvantages their members. The AIG submission states “employers who are bound by the Federal awards and struggle to compete with organisations which are not required to apply the same safety net minima.”

The corollary to this is that a highly regulated industrial relations system advantages large employers relative to small business.  Large companies have the economies of scale to engage industrial relations expertise and work within a complex regulated industrial relations system.  Farmers and other small businesses don’t have this luxury and complex employment regulations are a major impediment to employment in this sector.

The VFF believes Victoria’s flexible employment arrangements have strengthened the State’s economy and contributes to increased employment, particularly in the agricultural industry.  As a result, the priority for further industrial relations reform should be in introducing greater flexibility for the federal system, not dragging Victoria’s system backwards to mirror federal awards.

The VFF will be providing you with a formal submission on the Federal Government’s proposals.  I anticipate sending this to Canberra tomorrow.  I apologise that this submission will be late, but it appears neither the NFF, or the VFF, were notified of the inquiry.  This is surprising given that a large proportion of Schedule 1A employees in Victoria are engaged in agriculture.

Yours sincerely

Clay Manners

General Manager Policy
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